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President’s Report:
Rhonda will be presenting her report to us in person at the Dinner meeting on Wednesday 8th.
Editors Note: Somehow a gremlin accessed our October Newsletter with some copies having a different email address for our President.  My apologies Rhonda….

Status of Women 
Committee Report:

The committee held their meeting on Wednesday 1st November.

Present were Hortence, Bev, Bon and Veronica.

The plans for the Bowen State High School breakfast have been finalised and will be held on Friday 10th. Jan has agreed to help Bev in the setting up for this at 8 am at the High School courtyard.
Two speakers will address the students to discuss subjects covering “Improving their status in career choices” together with “Assisting to reduce stress levels”.
The Women in Community luncheon  is now up and running.  All members should have received the flyer from Hortence and are asked to really push this opportunity to attend, to their own network of friends/acquaintances.

For anyone who did not receive the flyer the basic details are –

Tuesday 21st November 2006

11:30 am for 12:00 noon start

Anchors Restaurant

Nth Qld Cruising Yacht Club

Cost $25-00 – 2 Courses
Guest Speaker Julie Boyd

Mayor of Mackay

“Women in Leadership”
Bookings and Tickets to be pre paid to Hickmotts Supa News Ph: 47861161  
RSVP by Nov 18th 2006 
Alternatively members should contact Hortence or Veronica for a copy of the flyer so that you can really get out there and promote this function.
Meeting closed at 4-30 pm

Finance & Fundraising 
Committee Report:
Ben DeLuca is still very much aware of our intention to hold a Movie Premiere and will give us his full support.  He believes in helping us as he has been impressed with the efforts we have put in to other Premieres.

Our chocolates have been ordered and will be ready for sale by the next dinner meeting.

Our 100 Club ticket sales were very slow to begin with and some members were not available to sell them.  However the upside of this is that other members have taken up the challenge and sales have increased.  Draws will commence only slightly behind schedule.
Membership Committee Report:

Three women accepted our invitation to attend the last dinner meeting with the prospect of them joining the club.
Induction Notice
Lorraine Edwards has accepted our offer and it will be lovely to induct her at our dinner meeting on the 8th November. 
The two other guests have postponed their joining at present due to time restraints.

Kerry Picknall would like to postpone until the beginning of 2007 and Mary-Lou Barker has requested that we stay in touch with her as she has a genuine interest in joining.

All three women reported that they found the meeting most informative and very enjoyable.
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At the dinner meeting on Wednesday night another name for a prospective member will be circulated.  The Board has given approval so now we must approach the members.

Just a reminder, for a person to be rejected for membership there must be objections in writing from two members within ten days and the reason must be valid.
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If any member has any doubts on membership procedures please check out your copy of the constitution, or the handout you received at the workshop in February this year.

I am also available if you would prefer to contact me.

Program Committee Report:
A Guest Speaker has not been arranged for our November dinner meeting due to the amount of planning and organising members have been undertaking on various Sub Committees.  There will still be a full evening with much to discuss.
PR & Communication Report:

At the time of going to press I have not confirmed the publication date for the report on our previous dinner meeting, hopefully this will be achieved by our dinner meeting on the 8th.
This was to show the community our ongoing support for the Community Council of Bowen and their Emergency Housing and Crisis Scheme. It also highlighted the way in which we are able to work in with other women’s organisations, namely the Lions Ladies, for a common goal.

[image: image10.jpg]





[image: image2]
**********************************
I would like to take a group photo of our Zippy Zontians so that they can be recognised through the local media along with the other teams who are competing in the Bowen/Burdekin challenge.

On another matter, I have been attempting to have our Newsletter recognised on the web and have been in contact with Ros Kinder.  Ros has been extremely generous with her offers of help but does not believe that we actually have a web page up and running.  Once this is confirmed then there will be no problem placing the Newsletter out there for everyone to enjoy.
Sooooo… my apologies to anyone who I mistakenly led to believe that the Newsletter was already placed on the site.

This is now being addressed and in the meantime I have forwarded the October edition to our other clubs.

By now all members should be receiving their Zontian magazine.

I can’t have a catastrophe next week, my schedule is already full….. Winston Churchill

              GO BOWEN…
Our Zippy Zontians are really giving this a good try out. Talk about an International Flavour – Rhonda, whilst not a member of this year’s team, still wore her pedometer through Vietnam.  Apparently found out they don’t work all that well in water. 

Team leader Therese has clocked up many, many steps while touring China and I’m sure we will hear more on her return.

The remaining team members of Veronica, Nan, Sussan and Bev are finding many ways of obtaining “credits” while carrying out activities such as water aerobics etc.  See Rhonda or Bev if you need more information on the “credit” system.

I thought all that water aerobics would have been enough to reduce Veronica’s stress levels but not so… she has shared with us her need as soon as she arrives home to relax with her “glass of red” to reduce stress.  I love the way we Zontians share useful pieces of advice with fellow members!!
Walking Tips
· Lengthen your stride, a brisk walk should leave you slightly breathless, but able to talk.

· Check your posture, relax your shoulders, lift your ribcage and look forward.

· Breathe deeply, build up your speed over time and reduce it when you feel tired.

· Wear the right footwear.

Rhonda  has received the following information from Di Gardiner of the 
Birthing Kit Foundation (Australia)
· They have formed a Foundation.

· Membership is $25 per year and initially runs to 31st Dec 2007, thereafter from Jan to Dec each year.

· Some of their information includes -

· We have jointly assembled 237,000 kits in 28 months
· Can now add Sudan to the list of countries receiving the kits

· Website will be ready in December

· Membership form attached.
This raises the question of whether we can join as a Club and still enjoy the fellowship of an Assembly day, or only as an individual.

We will look into this further and advise.
How good is our Raffle Master Lorraine?
Two months ago she drew out her own ticket to win the Raffle.

Last month our Guest drew out her own ticket so kindly asked for a redraw.  Who won the second draw, you guessed it Lorraine.


I know we sent out a message to everyone last month but I would like you to give special thoughts to fellow Zontian Jill who has been through a very emotional roller coaster of a stay in hospital recently. For her sake hopefully she will be home soon.

         

   
We realised the other day what an International lot our members are.

In less than 12 months we have had Larraine in Canada, Rhonda in Vietnam, Carol-Ann in Europe, Lorraine in New Zealand and our vaery own contingent of Larraine, Lyn, Veronica, Bon and Rhonda at the International Conference in Melbourne.  Well done ladies.
Painted Dragons Calendar        2007.

These have been ordered and I will let you know when they arrive.

Nan will be celebrating her birthday on the 15th December.  I thought I would share this with you in the event there is no Newsletter for December.
Diary Dates

White Ribbon Day  

on the 25th November.
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Contacts





President


Rhonda Nilsson


0438756233


nilsson2@bigpond.net.au





Treasurer


Lyn Allison


47 866891
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Secretary


Angela Cornwell


47861496 (H)


47851255(W)


� HYPERLINK "mailto:acdc@tpg.com.au" ��acdc@tpg.com.au�





Attendance


Lynette Klukas


47 850000


� HYPERLINK "mailto:lynetteklukas@bigpond.com.au" ��lynetteklukas@bigpond.com.au�





Newsletter Editor


Cheryl Vennard


0747 853411


0747 853403


� HYPERLINK "mailto:venncons@tpg.com.au" ��venncons@tpg.com.au�





Club meets every Second Wednesday of the month 


Castle Motor Lodge 


Don Street Bowen 7pm





District 24 Website


� HYPERLINK "http://www.zontadistrict24.org" ��www.zontadistrict24.org�





Zonta International Website


� HYPERLINK "http://www.zonta.org" ��www.zonta.org�








Bowen Lions Ladies also took the opportunity to show their financial support.





Therese presenting Ann McQueen with our contribution of $2,500.





Bev thanking Ann for her very informative talk on the history and work of the Community Council.





Part of the large number of guests who were interested in listening to Ann’s address





According to recent research Aussie women are slimmer than they perceive themselves to be, while men tend to think they are more muscular than they really are!


Just thought I would share this with you.





8th November – Dinner Meeting Castles 7pm


21st November


Womens Business Luncheon 12 Noon


25th November White Ribbon Day


6th December – Board Mtg


13th December  -   Xmas Dinner





8th March 2007 – IWD/Rose Day





District Conference 8/9 September 2007 – location still to be decided.





5-7th May 2007 Area Conference to be held in Mackay.
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